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Police arrest suspect for break-in incident in Honiara 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) at Naha Police Station have 
arrested a suspect of a break-in incident at the University of South Pacific campus 
construction site at King George VI on the 22 April 2022. 
  
It was alleged that the suspect entered the USP construction site through the main gate. He 
walked easily to the main office and opened the sliding window glass, entered the office 
room, and removed valuable items worth about $30,000.00 dollars plus other stuff like 
cigarettes and beers. 
 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Honiara City Police, Chief Superintendent Jimson 
Robo says, “That out of all the stolen items only one mobile phone has been recovered so 
far after the incident.” 

PPC Robo says, “The suspect is now under Naha Police Custody and will be remanded to 
appear in Honiara Central Magistrates’ Court on a later date.” 

  

//End//  

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was 

established in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and 

peaceful Solomon Islands by strengthening relationships with the 

community’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient and effective 

policing services for the Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF 

officers to adhere to the RSIPF values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 
www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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